
Correspondence received since October 2023 council meeting: 

• Highways News 

• NKDC Parish council newsletter 

• Various correspondence from residents and other agencies regarding the floods 

• Details of Lincs Police Operation Magpie 

• LALC eNews 

• Latest issue of Gallagher’s Community Matters 

• Confirmation of a £40 SPAR voucher from Blakemore, to be used for the Festive Tea 

• Minutes of Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting 

• Information from a local resident on historical flooding and associated 

correspondence 

• LCC Town and Parishes newsletter 

• Minutes of the latest Witham Valley Access Project meeting 

Meetings held since the October 2023 council meeting: 

• 17/10/23 – Cllr Catterson attended LALC ‘Procedures and meetings’ training 

• 18/10/23 – Cllr Trafford attended the Pike & Eure George Walker Educational 

Foundation meeting 

• 18/10/23 – Cllr Buckley-Jones attended Millfield School to discuss tree planting 

• 19/10/23 – Cllrs Sockell & Buckley-Jones met with A Good Yarn to discuss plans for 

the knitted Christmas tree 

• 24/10/23 – Chair & Clerk met with a local farmer to discuss sandbags 

• 24/10/23 – Chair, Clerk, Cllrs Rushby, Catterson & Catlow met with representatives 

of the Christmas Market committee to discuss arrangements for this year’s 

Christmas Market 

• 24/10/23 – Cllr Catlow & Craig attended LALC (online) ‘Councillor induction and 

refresher’ training 

• 28/10/23 – Chair/Clerk involved in Look North interview on the flooding 

• 31/10/23 – Clerk attended SLCC (online) Cyber Awareness summit 

• 31/10/23 – Clerk & RFO attended LALC (online) Precept & Budget Setting workshop 

• 31/10/23 – Cllr Trafford attended meeting with Potterhanworth and other nearby 

parish councils, to discuss a combined response for the upcoming Police & Crime 

Commissioner local council engagement session for North and South Kesteven 

councils 

• 06/11/23 – Cllr Watkinson met with Branston Academy Vice Principal, in relation to 

engagement with the parish council 

• 07/11/23 – Officers and various councillors helped to get the knitted poppies up for 

Remembrance 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


